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Dear students,
Please check the following notes about Elementary Chinese:

1. Please go to elective.pku.edu.cn to select courses as soon as possible. You should select your
courses on the website elective.pku.edu.cn;

2. Please check your PKU email (ending with "@pku.edu.cn" or "@stu.pku.edu.cn") regularly,
especially before the new semester starts. Links to classes and information from TAs will be sent
to your PKU email only;

3. All Elementary Chinese courses are online in the spring semester. Teachers will use Canvas to
manage the class with the teaching platform Teams or Tencent meeting;

4. When the semester starts, if you want to change your courses, please operate on the course
selection website elective.pku.edu.cn within the re-election time announced by the university;

5. If you have any questions related to credits, course selection requirements, and your programs,
please consult the student affairs manager in your school first.

Thanks for your cooperation! We hope you will have a happy semester!

School of Chinese as a Second Language
Jan. 7% 2022



